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Tuesday, September 2, 1997

President invites all staff to in-service

From President Jerry Moskus: The Executive
Leadership Team and I would like all staff to participate
in the September 15 in-service meeting from 8:15 a.m. to
1 p.m. on the main campus, PE gym. To make this
possible, we are closing the main campus and all centers
for the moming's program and a lunch. The main
campus and Downtown Center will open at 1 p.m. and
all other centers at 3 p.m. The community has been
notified through the class schedule and media that the
college will be closed. There will also be signs in the
main campus parking lots and at each of the centers.

During the closure all main campus buildings will
be kept locked, with the exception of the PE Building
where the in-service activities will take place. We'd like
your help in keeping the buildings locked during the
morning. If you open a door to let yourself in, please be
sure you return the door to a locked status. Also, if you
know of anyone who might be planning to come to the
campus on the morning of September 15, i.e.,
prospective students, vendors, please let them know
about the closure. The schedule for the all-staff in-
service activities appears below.

8:15 am. Coffee and rolls, PE entry

9:00 a.m. Welcome and Introductions, PE gym

9:15 am. Terry O'Banion "The Leamning
Revolution", PE gym

10:15am.  Pleasant Surprises, PE gym

11:30am.  Adjourn for Lunch, Bristow Square

1:00 p.m. Main campus and DTC reopen

3:00 p.m. All other centers reopen

We look forward to seeing you on the 15th!

Students First! team update

The Information Dissemination Team is
beginning to identify specific programming needs
necessary for implementation of the on-line information
system which will be used by Students First! Center
staff, and by students for self-service. Components of
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Grand opening set for

Cottage Grove center

LCC at Cottage Grove will
hold a grand opening for its new
facility at 1275 South River Road on
Tuesday, Sept. 16, from 1-2 p.m.
The center is Lane's first major
project funded by the $42.8 million
construction bond approved by
voters in 1995.

Festivities will begin with the
dedication of a flagpole provided by
the Veterans of Foreign Wars. A few
brief speeches will be followed by a
ribbon cutting. A tour will be given,
ending with refreshments.

Additional tours will be held at 4
p.m. and 7 p.m.

"We're looking forward to

providing the residents of South Lane

.| County with continued high quality

community college services in the
new building," says center Director
Don Strahan.

The 18,519-sq.ft. building has
six classrooms, four computer labs, a
student resource room, a telecourse
room, a student lounge, a conference
room, a general reception area, and
offices. The building was designed
by gLAs Architectural Group, built
by John Hyland Construction, and
the site was donated by South Lane
School District.

For directions, check
www.lanecc.edu, click Departments,
then click Cottage Grove; or call
942-4202.

the system will include catalog information (curriculum and program requirements);.
administrative and other student service information; information about selected community
services that might enhance student success; and information specific to an individual student.
Members of the Information Dissemination Team are: Tim Blood, Counseling; Carolyn
Cruz, Computer Services; Diane Dann, Institutional Advancement; Linda DeWitt, Financial Aid
and Implementation Coordinator; Rich Freund, Counseling; Thwing Havens, Computer Services;
Kay Malmberg, College Finance and Implementation Coordinator; Jana Nelson, Math and Team
Leader; Bee McRae, Admissions and Implementation Coordinator; Jane Scheidecker, Business
Development Center; Susan Sutton, Institutional Advancement; Sharon Williams, Admissions/

* Records; John Winquist, Counseling.

For more information, please call Bee McRae at 3003, Kay Malmberg at 3005; Linda

DeWitt at 3006, Jana Nelson at 2393, or any team member.
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President schedules open office hours
President Moskus will hold open office hours on Thursday, September 11, from 2-4 p.m.

Call Tracy Simms at 2889 to schedule your visit.

Board member recalls how KLCC got its call letters

Board of Education member Larry Romine noticed an obituary for J. Hobart Wilson who
died on Aug. 20 at age 87. "Hobie helped cause KLCC to get its call letters," Romine recalls.
Wilson had bought a radio station and wanted call letters KPNW but found that Lane instructor
Roger Houglum had applied for and received that designation. "Hobie went to Dale Parnell who
felt that LCC should get the call letters KLCC. But KLCC was assigned to a Navy ship in the
Pacific." However, the ship was being decommissioned so Lane got the KLCC letters and

released the KPNW designation.

THANKS

*  Thanks to all who volunteered at the
Lane County Fair booth. Everyone
seemed to have a great time and there
were no complaints. | hope to see you
next year and look forward to your
comments and suggestions. Again,
thanks! - Tina Jaquez, Student Activities

*  Printing/Graphics thanks all who took the
time to fill out our survey (nearly a 60%
response). The information gathered will
be used to help us improve our service
and plan our new facility. After fall term
settles in, we will send the survey to
faculty members. Thanks again for your
time and your helpful comments.

*  The Admissions/Records/Veterans
Office sends special thanks to the staff
of Computer Services, and to carpenters
Rob Atkins, Lynn Atkins, Skip Hubbard,
and Todd Smith, and painters Mike
Skeers, Steve Wickwire, and Floyd
Hopkins, for the fabulous job they did on
the new kiosks. Nice work and thanks!

OFFICE NOTES
* |s anybody else using the Microsoft
FrontPage web authoring tool? It would
be nice to compare notes and share
experiences. Contact Roger Carroll
(BIS) at 3024 or carrolira@lanecc.edu.

* The Women's Center reopens Sept. 4
Until then, visit CEN 214 or call 2242.

*  The Bookstores reopens Sept. 15.
Departments may make purchases using
ICOs or VISAs and students may buy
math review sheets weekdays 9 a.m. -
4 p.m. during the closure.

JOBS

OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING

UNIT EMPLOYEES:

* Food Service Specialist (Espresso
Bar/Deli Cashier), Foodservices, hours
6:45 a.m. - 3:15 p.m. This position does
not work spring, winter, or summer
breaks. Applications must be received in
Personnel Services by Sept. 4.

*  Administrative Support Specialist, Family
& Health Careers, closing 9/8.

ADS
FOR SALE: Trek 720 hybrid bicycle - 17 inch
wheels - red - hardly used - $200. Call Helen
Vidal (BIS) at 2879.

FOR SALE: 1988 Toyota Corolla FX
Hatchback, excellent condition, great gas
mileage (30 mpg) 5-speed, non-smoking
owner. 132,000 miles. Some records.
$3,000 or best offer. My son must sell
because he bought a truck. Call Irik Myers at
344-6483 (Linda Myers Co-op Ed/Ind Tech).

CONSOLIDATING HOUSEHOLDS: 7-foot rust
colored sofa in excellent condition $150, 16-
17 cu. ft. copper colored upright freezer
$120, complete super single water bed
(mattress, liner, heater, 3-drawer pedestal)
$100, swivel entertainment center for TV +
VCR & tape library $25, bunk bed frames
$20 ($100 with mattresses). Greg Fishwick,
686-3072, or voice mail 2007.

IT'S A PARTY! It's a house/studio warming!
It's a pottery sale! We're celebrating the
start of school, a bountiful harvest, our new
home with studio on land, and the
continuation of sunny weather. Why wait
until the holiday season when the weather
is lousy if we can have a great outdoor sale
in fall? Perhaps you've seen Andy Fry's
colorful, whimsical yet functional, majolica
pottery at Reed & Cross under the name
Agate Street Earthenware. We will have the
best of his latest designs as well as lots of
oldies which are priced to sell. (Andy
wanted to dump most of it, but we moved it
so he is willing to sell it for super cheap. |

‘think it looks great, but you know those

artists!) Saturday, Sept. 6, 11 a.m.- 5 p.m;
and Sunday, Sept. 7, 12 -4 p.m. 761 E. 38th
Ave. Eugene (off Hilyard) 683-4384. Liz
Coleman (ABSE) 2783.

WANTED: We are looking for a place to stay
in the Bend area for Christmas. Need a
place for 4 adults and 2 small children, Dec.
24-27. Please call Darlene Baker, College
Finance, at 2614 or 747-0344. —

FOR SALE: 93 Tercel. 43,500 miles; 4-
speed; deluxe, detachable face Pioneer
stereo; great gas saver; immaculate. $5,200
OBO. Ellen Cantor E,FL&S, Ext. 2481, or
686-2053, or e-mail ellen b cantor@efs_ma.

TO SUBMIT INFORMATION TO THE DAILY, e-
mail The Daily@instadv_ma, or
Daily@lanecc.edu or deliver to ADM 210, or
fax to 744-4170; no telephone submissions.
Deadline is noon Friday.
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Please note: in-service closure

The main campus and all Lane Community College centers will be closed for staff in-
service the morning of Monday, September 15. The main campus and Downtown Center will
open at 1 p.m. and all other centers at 3 p.m.

President schedules open office hours

President Moskus will hold open office hours on Thursday, September 11, from 2-4 p.m.
Call Tracy Simms at 2889 to schedule your visit.

Managers’ Forum

There will be a Managers' Forum on Friday, Sept. 12, at 8:30 a.m., in the Boardroom.
The agenda includes a presentation by an unemployment expert and an update from the
Management Steering Committee.

Lane hosts annual OSSHE Campus Visitation Day

Lane will host the annual Oregon State System of Higher Education Campus Visitation
Day on Wednesday, Oct. 8, from 1-4 p.m. More than 600 students from 23 high schools are
expected to attend this special event. Several rooms on our main campus have been reserved for
the representatives from Lane and eight other Oregon colleges/universities.

Approximately 200 packets of information about Lane will be distributed to students
attending Lane’s presentation. Departments that would like their program information included
in these packets should deliver the material to Luci Amabisca in Admissions by Friday, October
3 at 1 p.m. For more information, contact Luci at 2688.

Lane hosts student art competition

Lane will host the 1997/98 League for Innovation student art competition. The deadline
for entries is March 13. For more information and or entry forms, contact Art and Applied
Design at 2409.

League for Innovation to hold 13th annual conference

The League for Innovation’s 13th annual international Conference on Information
Technology will be held October 12-15 in Atlanta. For program and registration information,
contact Addie Lou Willis at 2120.

Printing deadline reminder

The deadline for submitting materials needed for the first day of fall term to
Printing/Graphics is September 15. Thanks for your cooperation.

Cottage Grove center holds grand opening

LCC at Cottage Grove will hold a grand opening for its new facility at 1275 South River
Road on Tuesday, Sept. 16, from 1-2 p.m..

Festivities will begin with the dedication of a flagpole provided by the Veterans of
Foreign Wars. A few brief speeches will be followed by a ribbon cutting. A tour will be given,
ending with refreshments. Additional tours will be held at 4 p.m. and 7 p.m.

For directions, check www.lanecc.edu, click Departments, then click Cottage Grove; or
call 942-4202.
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Bookstores reopen next week

Both Lane Bookstores will reopen on Tuesday, Sept. 16, not Sept. 15 as announced in the
Sept. 2 issue of The Daily. During the closure, departments may use intercampus orders or
VISAs to make purchases. Students may buy math review sheets Mondays-Fridays, 9 a.m.-
4 p.m. Bookstore staff will process book and supply orders for fall term classes during the

closure.

Nominate an outstanding employee

Have you been procrastinating about nominating an outstanding classified staff member
whom you thought should have been selected "Outstanding Classified Employee of the Month"?
If the answer is yes, then now is the time to get it done! Nomination forms are available from
Vickie McKenna in College Finance at 2606 or stop by and pick one up. Let's get the '97/98 year

started right. Get your nominations in now!

JOBS
OPEN TO CURRENT LCC BARGAINING
UNIT EMPLOYEES ONLY:
e Administrative Support Specialist,
Family & Health Careers, closing today.

ADS
AUDITIONS for "I am your neighbor," a
play about Lane county immigrants will take
place Wednesday, September 17, from 6:30-
8:30 p.m. at Central Presbyterian Church,
1475 Ferry St., Rm. 203. The play is part of
the "We are Neighbors" project which is
sponsored by Clergy and Laity Concerned
and Network for Immigrant Justice. For
more information, contact Therese Picado,
IA, 465-1399.

WANTED: Professional couple (research
scientist and college instructor) relocating to
Eugene from Florida early Oct. Need 2
bedroom house or apt. with yard for well-
trained Golden Retriever. $650-$850. Leslie
Martinez (305)275-9582 or Lynne Swift,
Training and Development, 2503.

FOR SALE: Trek 720 hybrid bicycle - 17
inch wheels - red - hardly used - $200. Call
Helen Vidal, Business and Industry Services,
at 2879.

FOR SALE: 1988 Toyota Corolla FX
Hatchback, excellent condition, great gas
mileage (30 mpg) 5-speed, non-smoking
owner. 132,000 miles. Some records.
$3,000 or best offer. My son must sell
because he bought a truck. Call Irik Myers
at 344-6483 (Linda Myers, Co-op
Education/Industrial Technology).

CONSOLIDATING HOUSEHOLDS: 7-
foot rust colored sofa in excellent condition
$150; 16-17 cu. ft. copper colored upright
freezer $120; complete super single water
bed (mattress, liner, heater, 3-drawer
pedestal) $100; swivel entertainment center
for TV + VCR & tape library $25; bunk bed

frames $20 ($100 with mattresses). Greg
Fishwick, 686-3072, or voice mail_ 2007.

WANTED: We are looking for a place to
stay in the Bend area for Christmas. Need a
place for 4 adults and 2 small children, Dec.
24-27. Please call Darlene Baker, College
Finance, at 2614 or 747-0344.

FOR SALE: 93 Tercel. 43,500 miles; 4-
speed; deluxe, detachable face Pioneer
stereo; great gas saver; immaculate. $5,200
OBO. Ellen Cantor E,FL&S, 2481, or 686-
2053, or e-mail ellenbcantor @efs_ma.

ENTERTAINMENT discount coupon books
may be purchased in advance from the LCC
Foundation for $35. Coupons provide
discounts for food, lodging and travel. If
you purchase your book now, you will
receive 14 early-bonus coupons for dining in
Eugene and surrounding communities. The
books will be available Sept. 12. For every
book sold, the Foundation receives $7
toward to College Fund for scholarships.
Call 2226 to reserve your book or drop by
ADM 205 to make your purchase.

WANTED: A play structure for active 3 1/2
and 5 -year old boys. My husband has been
promising to build them a structure for the
past two summers but is finally admitting
that he's no carpenter. Help us fulfill our
promise and maintain good familial
standing. Therese Picado, Institutional
Advancement, 465-1399(h).

TO SUBMIT INFORMATION TO THE
DAILY, e-mail The Daily @instadv_ma, or
Daily @lanecc.edu or deliver to ADM 210,
or fax to 744-4170; no telephone
submissions. Deadline is noon Friday; The
Daily will publish Mondays only during
summer term. For more information e-mail
or call Joan Aschim at 2591 or Angela
Miller at 2268.
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The main campus and all Lane Community College centers will be closed for staff in-
service the morning of Monday, September 15. The main campus and Downtown Center will
open at 1 p.m. and all other centers at 3 p.m.

President schedules open office hours

President Moskus will hold open office hours on Thursday, September 11, from 2-4 p.m.
Call Tracy Simms at 2889 to schedule your visit.

Managers’ Forum

There will be a Managers' Forum on Friday, Sept. 12, at 8:30 a.m., in the Boardroom.
The agenda includes a presentation by an unemployment expert and an update from the
Management Steering Committee.

Lane hosts annual OSSHE Campus Visitation Day

Lane will host the annual Oregon State System of Higher Education Campus Visitation
Day on Wednesday, Oct. 8, from 1-4 p.m. More than 600 students from 23 high schools are
expected to attend this special event. Several rooms on our main campus have been reserved for
the representatives from Lane and eight other Oregon colleges/universities.

Approximately 200 packets of information about Lane will be distributed to students
attending Lane’s presentation. Departments that would like their program information included
in these packets should deliver the material to Luci Amabisca in Admissions by Friday, October
3 at 1 p.m. For more information, contact Luci at 2688.

Lane hosts student art competition

Lane will host the 1997/98 League for Innovation student art competition. The deadline
for entries is March 13. For more information and or entry forms, contact Art and Applied
Design at 2409.

League for Innovation to hold 13th annual conference

The League for Innovation’s 13th annual international Conference on Information
Technology will be held October 12-15 in Atlanta. For program and registration information,
contact Addie Lou Willis at 2120.

Printing deadline reminder

The deadline for submitting materials needed for the first day of fall term to
Printing/Graphics is September 15. Thanks for your cooperation.

Cottage Grove center holds grand opening

LCC at Cottage Grove will hold a grand opening for its new facility at 1275 South River
Road on Tuesday, Sept. 16, from 1-2 p.m..

Festivities will begin with the dedication of a flagpole provided by the Veterans of
Foreign Wars. A few brief speeches will be followed by a ribbon cutting. A tour will be given,
ending with refreshments. Additional tours will be held at 4 p.m. and 7 p.m.

For directions, check www.lanecc.edu, click Departments, then click Cottage Grove; or
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Bookstores reopen next week

Both Lane Bookstores will reopen on Tuesday, Sept. 16, not Sept. 15 as announced in the
Sept. 2 issue of The Daily. During the closure, departments may use intercampus orders or
VISAs to make purchases. Students may buy math review sheets Mondays-Fridays, 9 a.m.-
4 p.m. Bookstore staff will process book and supply orders for fall term classes during the

closure.

Nominate an outstanding employee

Have you been procrastinating about nominating an outstanding classified staff member
whom you thought should have been selected "Outstanding Classified Employee of the Month"?
If the answer is yes, then now is the time to get it done! Nomination forms are available from
Vickie McKenna in College Finance at 2606 or stop by and pick one up. Let's get the '97/98 year

started right. Get your nominations in now!

JOBS
OPEN TO CURRENT LCC BARGAINING
UNIT EMPLOYEES ONLY:
e Administrative Support Specialist,
Family & Health Careers, closing today.

ADS
AUDITIONS for "I am your neighbor," a
play about Lane county immigrants will take
place Wednesday, September 17, from 6:30-
8:30 p.m. at Central Presbyterian Church,
1475 Ferry St., Rm. 203. The play is part of
the "We are Neighbors" project which is
sponsored by Clergy and Laity Concerned
and Network for Immigrant Justice. For
more information, contact Therese Picado,
IA, 465-1399.

WANTED: Professional couple (research
scientist and college instructor) relocating to
Eugene from Florida early Oct. Need 2
bedroom house or apt. with yard for well-
trained Golden Retriever. $650-$850. Leslie
Martinez (305)275-9582 or Lynne Swift,
Training and Development, 2503.

FOR SALE: Trek 720 hybrid bicycle - 17
inch wheels - red - hardly used - $200. Call

Helen Vidal, Business and Industry Services,
at 2879,

FOR SALE: 1988 Toyota Corolla FX
Hatchback, excellent condition, great gas
mileage (30 mpg) 5-speed, non-smoking
owner. 132,000 miles. Some records.
$3,000 or best offer. My son must sell
because he bought a truck. Call Irik Myers
at 344-6483 (Linda Myers, Co-op
Education/Industrial Technology).

CONSOLIDATING HOUSEHOLDS: 7-
foot rust colored sofa in excellent condition
$150; 16-17 cu. ft. copper colored upright
freezer $120; complete super single water
bed (mattress, liner, heater, 3-drawer
pedestal) $100; swivel entertainment center
for TV + VCR & tape library $25; bunk bed

frames $20 ($100 with mattresses). Greg
Fishwick, 686-3072, or voice mail 2007.

WANTED: We are looking for a place to
stay in the Bend area for Christmas. Need a
place for 4 adults and 2 small children, Dec.
24-27. Please call Darlene Baker, College
Finance, at 2614 or 747-0344.

FOR SALE: 93 Tercel. 43,500 miles; 4-
speed; deluxe, detachable face Pioneer
stereo; great gas saver; immaculate. $5,200
OBO. Ellen Cantor E,FL&S, 2481, or 686-
2053, or e-mail ellenbcantor @efs_ma.

ENTERTAINMENT discount coupon books
may be purchased in advance from the LCC
Foundation for $35. Coupons provide
discounts for food, lodging and travel. If
you purchase your book now, you will
receive 14 early-bonus coupons for dining in
Eugene and surrounding communities. The
books will be available Sept. 12. For every
book sold, the Foundation receives $7
toward to College Fund for scholarships.
Call 2226 to reserve your book or drop by
ADM 205 to make your purchase.

WANTED: A play structure for active 3 1/2
and 5 -year old boys. My husband has been
promising to build them a structure for the
past two summers but is finally admitting
that he's no carpenter. Help us fulfill our
promise and maintain good familial
standing. Therese Picado, Institutional
Advancement, 465-1399(h).

TO SUBMIT INFORMATION TO THE
DAILY, e-mail The Daily @instadv_ma, or
Daily @lanecc.edu or deliver to ADM 210,
or fax to 744-4170; no telephone
submissions. Deadline is noon Friday; The
Daily will publish Mondays only during |
summer term. For more information e-mail
or call Joan Aschim at 2591 or Angela
Miller at 2268.
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Welcome This week

e All-staff meeting, today, 9 a.m., main campus, main gym.
e Printing/Graphics deadline for submitting materials
- needed the first day of fall term, today.

e The Daily will publish Mondays, Wednesdays, and
Thursdays fall term, beginning today.

e LCC at Cottage Grove grand opening, Tuesday, Sept. 16,
from 1-2 p.m.

e Bookstores open, Tuesday, Sept. 16.

e Instructional Services Council, Wednesday, Sept. 17,
1:30- 3 p.m., Boardroom.

e Insurance reps available from OEA Choice Trust, HMO
Oregon, and Regence Blue Cross, Wednesday, Sept. 17,
10 a.m.-noon, cafeteria.

o Strategic Leamning Initiave in-service sessions, Tuesday-
Thursday; register Tuesday, 8:30 a.m., Performing Arts
theater. For more information call 2177.

President Jerry Moskus
welcomes staff to the
1997/98 academic year at
today's all-staff meeting
beginning at 9 a.m. in the

main gym. The college is | IMpProving student information

closed this morning. Main One of the key recommendations of Students First! is
campus and the Downtown | to improve the accuracy, consistency and accessibility of
Center open at 1 p.m. and information about programs and services. The first step is to
all other centers open create a way to store and update this information. The

at 3 p.m. second step is to make it easily accessible via the college's

web site and other communication outlets. At present, three
different college teams are collaborating to pull this together. They are the Student Information
Dissemination Team of Students First!, the Web Site Steering Committee, and the Graphic
Identity Team, which is working on a redesign of the college logo, publications and web site.

This effort is bringing together people from all areas of the college and is a good example
of teams working together. The following staff are members of one or more of these teams: Gary
Anderson, Tim Blood, Colleen Cairney, Nick Cheshire, Carolyn Cruz, Diane Dann, Linda
DeWitt, Pat Dickover, Rich Freund, Bill Griffiths, Rita Grimes, Thwing Havens, Kay Malmberg,
Bee McRae, Angela Miller, Jana Nelson, Therese Picado, Thomas Rubick, Jane Scheidecker,
Susan Sutton, and Sharon Williams.

Cottage Grove celebrates grand opening on Tuesday

LCC at Cottage Grove will hold a grand opening for its new facility at 1275 South River
Road on Tuesday, Sept. 16, from 1-2 p.m. A flagpole donated by the Veterans of Foreign Wars
will be dedicated, a few remarks will be made, and the ribbon will be cut. A tour will be given,
ending with refreshments. Additional tours will be held at 4 p.m. and 7 p.m. For directions,
check www lanecc.edu, click Departments, then click Cottage Grove; or call 942-4202.

E-mail available; here' s how to get it

Departments and new staff members are advised that access to the e-mail system can be
initiated by contacting Bob Barber at 2734 or via e-mail. Please provide the exact spelling of the
name (including middle initial), whether a Mac or PC is being used, and the office number and
phone extension. For all staff, remote access set-up materials can be provided now on an
individual basis. Additional training opportunities will be announced in The Daily early in fall
term.
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Curriculum committee needs members, plans meetings

Three people are needed to fill vacancies on the Curriculum Committee: one instructional
manager and two faculty members. Send nominations or express your interest in participating to
Marianne Kimball, Office of Instruction/Student Services, by e-mail or call 2306 by Friday,

Sept. 19. Committee meetings will be held the first Wednesday of the month at 3:15 p.m. in the

Boardroom, beginning Oct. 1.

Insurance in retirement

e Faculty employees must have two years of immediate prior coverage with OEA Choice or
HMO Oregon before retirement to be eligible to carry their insurance into retirement. Once
you retire, you cannot add a dependent or change insurance carriers.

® Management employees need to remember that changing insurance carriers and/or adding
dependents must be done at the open enrollment prior to the date of retirement so that the
insurance coverage may continue into retirement.

Insurance reps available for questions on \Wednesday

Employees interested in changing from one medical insurance plan to another, or in adding
a dependent to medical or dental insurance coverage, may do so during open enrollment. Faculty
open enrollment is Sept. 15 through Oct. 15. Any changes in coverage will be effective Nov. 1.
Classified and management open enrollment is Nov. 10 through Dec. 12. Any changes in
coverage will be effective Jan. 1, 1998. Representatives from OEA Choice Trust (faculty only),
HMO Oregon (faculty, management and classified), and Regency Blue Cross (management and
classified only) will be available to answer any coverage questions on Wednesday, Sept. 17, from
10 a.m. to 12 noon in the cafeteria. Enrollment change forms are available in Personnel Services.

OFFICE NOTES
The accounts payable area of College
Finance will be gone Tuesday, Sept. 16,
from 11:30 a.m. to 3 p.m. for in-service.

JOBS
OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING
UNIT EMPLOYEES:
e Campus Public Safety Officer, Security &
Auxiliary Services, closing 9/19/97.

ADS
REGISTRATION INFORMATION for the
Fitness Education Center is now available on
the web at
http://lanecc.edu:1080/webpages/lcc/
healthpe/fec/register.htm.

FOR RENT/CRESWELL: Available Oct. 15. 2-
bdrm./2-bath single-wide mobile. Deck and
storage shed, hookups, stove, frig,
dishwasher. Dead end street. $700 rent
$200 deposit. Includes space rent, water,
garbage and cable TV. References and
credit check required. Pets? (541) 943-3304
after 6 p.m. Ann Farmen Augard, Computer
Sves., 2246.

CONSOLIDATING HOUSEHOLDS: 7-foot rust
colored sofa in excellent condition $150, 16-
17 cu. ft. copper colored upright freezer
$120, complete super single water bed
(mattress, liner, heater, 3-drawer pedestal)
$100, bunk bed frames $20 ($100 with
mattresses). Greg Fishwick 686-3072 or
voice mail 2007.

FOR SALE: Fir firewood, $120/cord,
delivered. Call Diana Reiber, Social
Science/Business Admin., 2427.

FOR SALE: SOFA SLEEPER, earth tone plaid,
have fabric sample at LCC, $100. 2 end tables
$30 for pair. Swivel rocker $30. Several 5'X3'
and one 8'X4' windows with screens and 5'
sliding glass door with screen, make offer.
Cindy Dietz, Family & Health Careers, 2519.
686-1375.

FIREPLACE INSERT: Deluxe pellet stove, metallic
w/gold trim, excellent condition, high BTU output,
price reduced to $1,399. Mary Schreiber, H&PE,
345-4023.

AUDITIONS for "I Am Your Neighbor," a play
about Lane county immigrants, will take place
Wednesday, Sept. 17, from 6:30-8:30 p.m. at
Central Presbyterian Church. For more
information, call Therese Picado, |A, 465-1399.

HOW TO USE THE DAILY
il To submit an item for publication, e-mail
The Daily@instadv_ma (or Daily@lanecc.edu for
non-BeyondMail users), or deliver to ADM 210, or
fax to 744-4170. Do not e-mail the editors
personally. No telephone submissions.
2: To attach a flyer, call and reserve the next
available issue. Attachments are limited to
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e Canceled: Instructional Services Council. Meetings begin October 1, 1:30-3 p.m., Boardroom.

e Insurance reps available, 10 a.m.-noon, cafeteria.

United Way campaign launched

These Lane staff were among those who helped
launch the United Way campaign on Sept. 10 at the
Relief Nursery. United Way funds 60 programs and
43 agencies. Lane's annual campaign is underway,
all pledge cards should be returned fto the President's
Office. For more information or if you have
questions, call Tracy Simms at 2889. Pictured are
Sue Colvin at the wheelbarrow, and standing, from
the left: Jane Scheidecker, Pam Soine, Terry Caron,
and Pauline Moso.

Elizabeth Uhlig

appointed to state board

Elizabeth Uhlig, Lane archivist,
has been appointed by the governor to a
three-year term on the State Historical
Records Advisory Board. The board
reviews grant proposals to fund
historical records preservation projects,
advocates for historical records, and will
draft a statewide plan for Oregon.

AAWCC awards
leadership scholarship;

reception planned

The LCC Chapter of AAWCC
has selected Paula A. McGuerty as the
recipient of its first AAWCC
Leadership Award for 1997/98. A
public acknowledgment of
congratulations is scheduled for
Tuesday, October 14 at noon in the
Boardroom. This $1,500 scholarship
award was made possible when the
chapter held a successful fund-raising
campaign last spring, chaired by

member Sarah Ulerick, to create an AAWCC Leadership Award Fund. The second phase of
fund-raising, a $30,000 campaign, will be conducted under the leadership of chapter President

Miriam A. Castellon.

Insurance reps available for questions today

Employees interested in changing from one medical insurance plan to another, or in adding
a dependent to medical or dental insurance coverage, may do so during open enrollment. Faculty
open enrollment is Sept. 15-Oct. 15. Any changes in coverage will be effective Nov. 1.
Classified and management open enrollment is Nov. 10-Dec. 12. Any changes in coverage will be
effective Jan. 1, 1998. Representatives from OEA Choice Trust (faculty only), HMO Oregon
(faculty, management and classified), and Regency Blue Cross (management and classified only)
will be available to answer any coverage questions on Wednesday, Sept. 17 from 10 a.m.-noon in
the cafeteria. Enrollment change forms are available in Personnel Services.

Volunteers needed to attend youth summit

Lane has been invited to participate in Oregon's Promise: Lane County Summit on
Children and Youth on Oct. 10 from 9 a.m.-4 p.m. at the county fairgrounds. Delegations of 15
people each are needed to attend this important function. Volunteers are sought from classified,
faculty, management, and students. For more information or to volunteer, contact Addie Lou
Willis in Instruction & Student Services by Friday, Sept. 19.
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lce cream social is Friday

An all-staff ice cream social will be held Friday, Sept. 19, from 2:30-4 p.m. in the

cafeteria. (See attachment to today's Daily).

E-mail available; here' s how to get it

Departments and new staff members are advised that access to the e-mail system can be
initiated by contacting Bob Barber at 2734 or via e-mail. Please provide the exact spelling of the
name (including middle initial), whether a Mac or PC is being used, and the office number and
phone extension. For all staff, remote access set-up materials can be provided now on an
individual basis. Additional training opportunities will be announced in The Daily soon.

Emergency phone stickers available

Student Health Services has phone stickers with the extensions to call in case of an on-
campus emergency. Stickers are placed on the handsets of department telephones for quick
access when seconds count. Extension 6666 rings Student Health for all medical emergencies, and
5555 will reach Campus Public Safety for all non-medical emergencies. Call 2665 for stickers.

JOBS
OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING
UNIT EMPLOYEES:
e Campus Public Safety Officer, Security &
Auxiliary Services, closing 9/19.

ADS
WANTED: PEOPLE TO HOST (provide room
& board) for managers and engineers from
Celanese Mexican, a company in Mexico,
who will be coming to Eugene on Sept. 22.
You do not need to speak Spanish as they
are here to practice their English. Hosts are
needed for the weeks of Oct. 6-12, Oct. 13-
19, and Oct. 20-25. Only one person will be
placed with a host family. Call Linda Myers,
Co-op. Ed., at 2883, or at home, 344-6483.

FOR SALE: QUEEN SIZE WATERBED
mattress with heater. Waveless and in good
condition. $100. Call Ralph Jarvis at 746-
3709. (Gloria Vanderhorst, OIS, 2308).

FOR SALE: 64-BIT GRAPHICS XPRESSION
Windows Accelerator. System Req: Intel or
compatible 386/486/Pentium, 4MB min.
system memory for Windows Enhanced
Mode, 1 MB (upgradeable) display mem. or
2MB DRAM, 16-bit ISA bus or 32-bit VESA
Local Bus (up to 33 MHz) or 32-bit PCI Local
Bus. Enhanced drivers for Windows,
Windows NT, OS/2, and CAD. Full
acceleration from 256-16.7 Million Colors,
High Resolution 1280X1024 Graphics. ATI
Technologies, Inc. Velma Jesser e-mail or
2157, Bus. Admin. $25.

FOR SALE: Four 1MB 30-pin SIMM chips
(4RAM). $25. Velma Jesser e-mail or 2157,
Bus. Admin.

FOR SALE: CHAIN SAW PACKAGE:
Husqvarna 2100 professional saw, one 24"
bar, two 36" bars, one 24" round chain, one
36" chisel chain, bar oil, motor oil, chain files,
tool kit, bar grease and gun, wedges, stump
vise, all in excellent condition. Only $400.
Michael Steen, Cont. Ed., 686-4541.

FOR SALE: Three men's size 42 leather
coats: one light brown western ranch style
sheepskin coat with fleece side in, very
warm, $290. One dark brown bush jacket

style with removable liner for extra warmth, $125.
One black bush jacket style motorcycle coat with
insulated liner, $100. Michael Steen, Cont. Ed.,
686-4541.

FOR SALE: Sturdy, nine-drawer dresser, 6' long,
$50. Michael Steen, Cont. Ed., 686-4541.

REGISTRATION INFORMATION for the Fitness
Education Center is now available on the web at
http://lanecc.edu:1080/webpages/Icc/
healthpe/fec/register.htm.

FOR RENT/CRESWELL: Available Oct. 15. 2-
bdrm./2-bath single-wide mobile. Deck and
storage shed, hookups, stove, frig, dishwasher.
Dead end street. $700 rent, $200 deposit.
Includes space rent, water, garbage, and cable
TV. References and credit check required. Pets?
(541)943-3304 after 6 p.m. Ann Farmen Augard,
Computer Svcs., 2246.

| FOR SALE: Fir firewood, $120/cord, delivered.

Call Diana Reiber, Social Sci./Bus. Admin., 2427.

FOR SALE: SOFA SLEEPER, earthtone plaid, have
fabric sample at LCC, $100. Two end tables, $30
for pair. Swivel rocker, $30. Several 5'x3' and
one 8'x4' windows with screens and 5' sliding
glass door with screen, make offer. Cindy Dietz,
F&HC, 2519 or 686-1375.
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size paper. Submit a hardcopy with a Printing/
Graphics order form including your account
number, and e-mail a copy if possible.
3. For an e-mail subscription to The Daily, e-mail,
call, or write to us.
4. Deadline is noon of the day prior to publication
on Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. Next-
day placement will be attempted but cannot be
guaranteed. For more information call Joan
Aschim, Editor, 2591; or Angela Miller, Assistant
Editor, 2268, or e-mail The Daily.
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Today through the weekend
*  All-staff ice cream social, Friday, Sept. 19, 2:30-4 p.m., cafeteria.
*  KLCC broadcasts live from the Eugene Celebration, Friday through Sunday, Sept. 19-21.

Meet Mark Whitson

Mark Whitson joined
Lane as housekeeping manager
last spring. He has 17 years
professional experience in
facilities care including his prior
post at Eugene School District 4]
as custodial staff assistant where
he also produced a newsletter.
He has taught classes in cleaning
techniques and product use,
safety, first aid, and other topics.
In the late 1980s he owned a
cleaning, remodeling and painting
business in The Netherlands. He
majored in history and political
science at UCLA where he earned
a bachelor's degree.

Mark notes that Lane has
14 custodians and four lead
custodians. Each covers an
average of 30,000 square feet
every night, comparable to
cleaning fifteen 2,000-square-foot
homes every seven hours. "And
remember," says Mark, "those
would be homes which have had
hundreds of guests each day!"
Mark is available for
presentations about the
importance of custodians and
their work. He can be reached in
Campus Services at 2578.

Board report

The Board of Education reviewed a list of nearly $1
million in non-recurring budget add-backs and program
adjustments at its September 10 meeting. The add-backs
were made possible in part by state funding which was
undecided at the time Lane adopted its 1997/98 budget,
which reflected $1.4 million in cuts.

In action, the board approved: WEGROUP as
construction architects for the bond-funded addition to
Campus Services Building; GLAS as construction architects
for other main campus bond-funded projects; Morris Kielty
Construction as contractor for the Oakridge Community
Leamning Center; and KLCC application for full-station
status in the Florence area.

The board awarded a fuel contract to Pilkenton Air
for Flight Technology; rejected bids for maintenance of
college copiers; reappointed Harold & Leahy as college legal
counsel; awarded the printing contract for OSBDCN
workbooks to Simon & Schuster of MA; and awarded a
contract to Harvey Birdseye to teach semiconductor
manufacturing for the Hyundai project.

Also approved were Mary Brau as coordinator of
student outcomes assessment and curriculum development,
Jeffrey Harrison as interim English instructor; Douglas
McCready as nursing instructor; Matt Schubert as interim
associate chair of Family & Health Careers; Katherine Swett
as nursing instructor; Bill Woolum as interim chair of
English, Foreign Language and Speech; and Ken Zimmerman
as interim English instructor; Marie Matsen as vice
president for College Operations; the management
employees working conditions for 1997-98; and the
president's salary and contract through February 2000.

The board began reviewing an update of budget
principles and criteria and will continue discussion at its
next meeting on October 8.

Distance learning conference set

A distance learning conference sponsored by the
Oregon Community College Distance Education Consortium
will be held Thursday and Friday, Oct. 16 and 17, at Central
Oregon Community College in Bend. Speakers from Oregon
and around the nation will be featured. Topics include teaching
nursing, chemistry, journalism, and other courses via distance
learning, plus dealing with technology, management and other
issues. There will be a vendor exhibit. The registration fee is
$89 and the deadline is Oct. 1. For a brochure, contact Cynde
Leathers in Distance Learning by e-mail or call 2260.
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If you're new, you're news

The Daily is accepting reader contributions announcing new employees. A resume is
requested but a fill-in-the-blank form is available upon request. Departments may want to
contribute group photos of their entire staff. A camera is available or a photo can be arranged.
For more information, contact Joan Aschim by e-mail or call 2591.

Art faculty to exhibit work

Lane art faculty will exhibit their work at the Art Department Gallery from September 22

through October 16. Included are:
Wiltzin Blix - sculpture
Kathleen Caprario - painting & drawing
Bruce Dean - painting & drawing
Adam Grosowsky - painting & drawing
Harold Hoy - sculpture
David Joyce - photo sculpture
Joyce Kommer - painting
Annalee Lively - painting & drawing
Susan Lowdermilk - graphic design

Satoko Okito - painting

Marilyn Roberts - textile

Thomas Rubick - graphic design
Craig Spilman - painting & drawing
Walt Stevens - painting

Matt Tullis - airbrush painting

Ellen Tykenson - sculpture

Dan White - metalsmithing & jewelry
Bruce Wild - ceramics

Gallery hours are Mondays through Thursdays from 8 a.m. to 10 p.m. and Fridays from
8 a.m. to 5 p.m. For more information, call 2409.

OFFICE NOTES
* Please make changes to your staff
directories as needed that Jane Phillips-
Love is now Jane Love.

JOBS

OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING

UNIT EMPLOYEES:

*  |nternational Student Advisor (.75 FTE),
Business and Industry Services, Student
Advisor |, closing 9/25.

* Campus Public Safety Officer, Security &
Auxiliary Services, closing 9/19.

ADS
FOR SALE: BUNK BEDS, complete with
mattresses, some sheets and comforters,
$100. Contact Lori Hall, Student Records,
2882.

FOR SALE: 1983 HONDA CIVIC. It has its
dings and idiosyncrasies, but it keeps on
going. 115,000 miles; original owner (not for
sale); 5-speed; AM/FM/cassette; good gas
mileage. We're asking $555, but we'll
consider offers. Frank Rossini, Study Skills,
2074, or home 687-9625.

WANTED: Two tickets to Riverdance. Joan
Aschim, IA, 2591, or home 485-5223.

FIREPLACE INSERT: Deluxe pellet stove,
metallic w/gold trim, excellent condition, high
BTU output, includes 15" chimney

flex and cap. Price reduced to $1,299.
Mary Schreiber, H&PE, 345-4023.

FOR SALE: QUEEN SIZE WATERBED
mattress with heater. Waveless and in good
condition. $100. Call Ralph Jarvis at 746-
3709. (Gloria Vanderhorst, OIS, 2308).

WANTED: PEOPLE TO HOST (provide room
& board) for managers and engineers from
Celanese Mexican, a company in Mexico,
who will be coming to Eugene on Sept. 22.
You do not need to speak Spanish as they

are here to practice their English. Hosts are
needed for the weeks of Oct. 6-12, Oct. 13-19,
and Oct. 20-25. Only one person will be placed
with a host family. Call Linda Myers, Co-op. Ed.,
at 2883, or at home, 344-6483.

FOR SALE: 64-BIT GRAPHICS XPRESSION Windows
Accelerator. System Req: Intel or compatible
386/486/Pentium, 4MB min. system memory for
Windows Enhanced Mode, 1 MB (upgradeable)
display mem. or 2MB DRAM, 16-bit ISA bus or 32-bit
VESA Local Bus (up to 33 MHz) or 32-bit PCI Local
Bus. Enhanced drivers for Windows, Windows NT,
0S/2, and CAD. Full acceleration from 256-16.7
Million Colors, High Resolution 1280X1024 Graphics.
ATI Technologies, Inc. $25. Velma Jesser e-mail or
2157, Bus. Admin.

FOR SALE: CHAIN SAW PACKAGE: Husqvarna
2100 professional saw, one 24" bar, two 36"
bars, one 24" round chain, one 36" chisel chain,
bar oil, motor oil, chain files, tool kit, bar grease
and gun, wedges, stump vise, all in excellent
condition. Only $400. Michael Steen, Cont. Ed.,
686-4541.
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744-4170. Do not e-mail the editors personally. No
telephone submissions.
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available issue. Attachments are limited to
Mondays and Wednesdays, one per issue, except
by special arrangement, and will be run on legal-
size paper. Submit a hardcopy with a Printing/
Graphics order form including your account
number, and e-mail a copy if possible.
3. For an e-mail subscription to The Daily, e-mail,
call, or write to us.
4. Deadline is noon of the day prior to publication
on Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. Next-
day placement will be attempted but cannot be
guaranteed. For more information call Joan
Aschim, Editor, 2591; or Angela Miller, Assistant
Editor, 2268, or e-mail The Daily.
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This week

*  First day of fall term classes, today.

Edited by Joan Aschim

*  Faculty art show opens today and runs through October 16 in the Art Department Gallery.

Meet Okolie Uwadibie

N. Okolie Uwadibie was
appointed chair of Social Science
/Business Administration effective
August 20. He formerly was chair of
social science and economics at the
Community College of Aurora in
Colorado for four years and taught
economics there for three years
before that. He also has taught at the
University of Phoenix Colorado
Campus, Denver Technical College
and the University of Colorado. He
has been a management analyst and
investment advisor. Okolie earned a
doctorate in public administration in
1996 from the University of
Colorado, where he also received a
master of economics in 1983 and a
bachelor of economics in 1980. He
ran the 400 meter for the Nigerian
Olympic Team in 1976. His name is
pronounced oh-KOH-lee-aye u-wah-
DEE-bee-aye. Photo by John Bauguess.

Outstanding alumni sought

The American Association of Community
Colleges is requesting nominations for the 1998 AACC
Outstanding Alumni Award. Since 1982, this award has
recognized community college students who have gone
on to distinguish themselves and the colleges they
attended. Past winners vary from poets to astronauts to
business leaders to educators. The awards will be
presented at the AACC annual convention in April in
Miami. AACC must receive the nominations at its
Washington DC office by October 3. For nomination
forms, e-mail Joan Aschim or call 2591.

Guests welcome to tour exhibit

The first seminar topic for the Fast Forward
learning community will be a tour of the Gertrude Bass
Warner Exhibit at the UO Art Museum on Friday Sept.
26 at 2 p.m. Faculty/staff are invited. We will gather at
APR 216 for a short discussion, carpool to the UO and
return shortly after 5. Pick up reading material at APR
214 or 216 or the Social Science Dept. after Tuesday
Sept. 23. Questions? Alice Kaseberg, Math, 2406.

Certified Myers-Briggs test

administrators needed

Are you certified to give and interpret the
Myers-Briggs Type Indicator? Staff Development is
developing a list of Lane staff who are certified to
administer this test. If you are certified, please respond
by e-mail to Julie Baker, Training and Development.

Wiriter's guide available

Lane has published a new brochure, "Writing (@
Lane," which describes writing classes and resources.
Classes include basic skills; fiction; poetry; drama;
electronic media; print journalism; technical, business,
and professional writing; and personal writing such as
family histories. Resources include the Lane Writers'
Club, which welcomes membership from the public as

well as students, Denali literary arts magazine, The Torch student newspaper, and The Writing
Center which offers tutoring. The brochure is available from appropriate departments and also
can be viewed on the Internet at www.lanecc.edu:1080/webpages/lcc/efls/wrt@lane/htm. The
brochure was funded in part by a college marketing grant. Last year, the marketing grant fund
received 26 applications and awarded 14 grants totaling $8,281. The next application deadline is
October 15. For information, e-mail or call Angela Miller in Institutional Advancement at 2268.
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JOBS
OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING
UNIT EMPLOYEES:
#  International Student Advisor (.75 FTE),
Business and Industry Services, Student
Advisor [, closing 9/25.

THANKS
Special thanks to the following for the
presidential in-service program, from Sparky
J. Roberts, Artistic Director: The Cast: Chris
Bolton - Capt. Kirk; Camas Davis - Tornado;
Ryan Dixon - Jerry's Animation Consultant;
Joe Frice - Frenchie; Nancy Lavelle - Dr.
Susan Susann; Rowan Morrison - Partness:
Dael Powell - Cocoon Girl; Patrick Torelle -
Fullton; Treann Tubbs - Lana Lane; Bill
Woolum - Harold (Tiger) Irons. Music: Jim
Greenwood, Carl Neef, Dennis Caffee, Will
Martin, Tom Birkenhead, Kimberly DeMoss
McConnell. Administrative Support: Linda
Waddell, Tracy Simms, Patti Lake, Julie
Baker, Laura Tamura, Mary Bolton.
Technical Support: Skip Hubbard, Shelly
Hubbard, Shon Alba, Chad Goodell, Matthew
Wiehr, Susan Dowell, Phil Powers, Bob
Prokop, Bob Tanner. Buildings & Carpentry:
Chuck Reid, Patrick Lanning, Tom, Mike Ruiz
and Carpenters, Todd, Rob, Lyn and
German. Lobby Artwork: David Joyce.
Moral Support: Gloria Vanderhorst, Tom.

ADS
FOR SALE 1986 VW VANAGON, immaculate
Condition. Huge sunroof, cruise control,
Weekender Seating option (back seat folds
into bed). New alternator, new water pump,
new tires, no dents, no rust. Everything
works. 165,000 miles. This car spent most
of it's life in California -hence the "no rust".
It's always been properly maintained and is
very reliable. | am the second owner. |
bought it at 125,000 miles and the original
owner had recently rebuilt the engine and
transmission. Since then |'ve done whatever
it's needed, including the above mentioned
alternator and water pump, as well as new
ignition switch, brake pads and cylinders,
fuel injection computer, fuel lines, etc. The
tires are two months old with less than a
1,000 miles. It also has a radio with better
than stock front speakers and 6x9 rears
driven by an auxiliary amp. Also, super
bright (120/80W quartz halogen) headlights.
Major service less than 2,000 miles ago.
Kelly Blue Book Retail is $6,775. Asking
$6,200 OBO. Call 343-7682 or e-mail Mark
Whitson, Campus Services.

ENTERTAINMENT '98: Phi Theta Kappa
students are selling these coupon books
again this year. Of the $35 per book, Sigma
Zeta Chapter keeps $7 to be used for
scholarships; a minimum of $950 for nine
scholarships to LCC students this year.
Sigma Zeta has achieved 5-Star status for
the past few years and has an impressive
schedule of events planned for 1997-98
with their Honors Topic, The Family. Please
support honors students by sending your
check payable to Phi Theta Kappa for $35 to
Dr. Velma Jesser, PTK. Books will be
delivered to you starting next week.

WANTED: EIGHT tickets to RIVERDANCE. They
don't need to be together as long as they are not
single seats. Kathy Bates, F&HC, 2206 or e-mail.

FOR SALE: 1985 HONDA CIVIC 4-door sedan.
One owner. Complete records. Runs well and in
good condition. New tires. Blaupunkt AM/FM
cassette. Dependable student car. $2,000 (a
mere $150 over low Blue Book). Contact Thomas
Rubick, A&AD, 2887, or 485-6202).

| AM LOOKING FOR used books on tape. Does
anyone have tapes they would be willing to part
with. Cherrill Hemminger (Student Records) 746-
1010.

91 VOLVO 240 automatic, air, sunroof, air bag,
80,000 miles, excellent condition. $10,500 or best
offer. Call Lyn at work at 686-7758 or home
683-5005. Melanie Brown, C&S.

CONSOLIDATING HOUSEHOLDS: 7-foot rust
colored sofa in excellent condition $150;

16-17 cu. ft. copper colored upright freezer, price
reduced to $100. Greg Fishwick 686-3072 or
voice mail 2007.

SUMMER'S NOT OVER. Join us for a rafting trip
down the Mighty Tieton River on Saturday, Sept.
27. The Tieton, in Washington just 25 miles west
of Yakima, is just a creek for 11 months out of the
year; but for one month, in September, the water
is released from the lake above and the Tieton
becomes a raging Class lll river. It's a 12-mile
stretch that lasts for just over two hours. There
are no pull outs, eddies, or calm spots —it's
whitewater at its best. It's a five-hour drive from
Eugene. Provide your own transportation: take I-
5 north into Washington, take Highway 12 east to
Windy Point Campground. We'll take off in the
moming around 10 a.m. It's just $48 per person
and that includes the wetsuit (if you need it ... the
water is much warmer than the McKenzie). Call
Joe Escobar at 2581 (Social Science) or Shannon
at 1-800-827-6228 to reserve your place for this
last fling of the summer.

IBM PS1 386 COMPUTER with 14.4 modem and
fax capability, also included a color monitor,
keyboard and printer. $500 or best offer. Melanie
Brown, Curriculum/Scheduling, 2362.
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telephone submissions.
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by special arrangement, and will be run on legal-
size paper. Submit a hardcopy with a Printing/
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number, and e-mail a copy if possible.
3. For an e-mail subscription to The Daily, e-mail,
call, or write to us.
4. Deadline is noon of the day prior to publication
on Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. Next-
day placement will be attempted but cannot be
guaranteed. For more information call Joan
Aschim, Editor, 2591; or Angela Miller, Assistant
Editor, 2268, or e-mail The Daily.
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Year's best employee:
Pam McClelland

Pam McClelland accepts award from
President Jerry Moskus at in-service.

Pam McClelland is the Qutstanding
Classified Employee of the Year for 1996/97.
She is administrative specialist for Applied
Engineering where she oversees the daily
operation of the office. She has managed the
computer-build function of the Electronics
Technician program, helping other departments
select computer options, working with vendors
and coordinating work assignments, in addition
to numerous other administrative duties. She
has chaired the Instructional Support Staff
Association since 1991, worked on strategic
planning for Instructional Services, and has
volunteered for many college activities. She
joined Lane in 1986 as a bookkeeper in
Financial Services and moved to Electronics in
1988. Pam is nearing completion of an
associate of arts in business management. She
was Employee of the Month in November
1996. Photo by John Bauguess.

Edited by Joan Aschim

ABSE to receive award

Adult Basic and Secondary Education
will receive the Oregon Disabilities Commission
Meritorious Service Award for recognition of
outstanding effort in employing and empowering
persons with disabilities. The ceremony will be
at 1 p.m. on October 20, in the Galleria on the
first floor of the Oregon State Capitol with a
reception to follow in the same location.
Governor Kitzhaber will present awards. The
ceremony is open to the public.

This award is the result of the efforts
of ABSE faculty and staff, and cooperation
from Disability Services and Counseling.

ABSE faculty members Joan Benz, Debbie
Bernhard, Steve Carter, Dennis Clark, Karen
Irmsher, Alice Whitenack, BIS faculty member
Jan Lyon, and rehabilitation counselor Pat
Dunn will attend the award ceremony with
ABSE chair Leslie Rasor.

Lane to host annual OSSHE
campus visitation day

Lane will host the annual Oregon State
System of Higher Education Campus Visitation
Day on Wednesday, October 8, from 1-4 p.m.
More than 600 students from 23 high schools
are expected to attend this special event.
Several rooms on main campus have been
reserved for the representatives from Lane and
eight other Oregon colleges/universities. About
200 packets of information about Lane will be
distributed to students attending Lane's
presentation. Departments that would like
their program information included in these
packets should deliver the material to Luci
Amabisca in Admissions by Friday, October 3.
For more information, call 2688.

Disability Services orientations to be held

Disability Services will hold orientations on Monday, October 6, from 2:30-4 p.m. in BUS
203, and on Friday, Nov. 14, from 10-11:30 a.m., in CEN 219/220. The orientations will explain
Disability Services' wide variety of accommodations and how students can use the services to
succeed at Lane. For more information, contact Etha Schnieder at 2150, or Jane Love at 2662.

Track teams and coach helped Celebration succeed

The Lane women's and men's cross country teams volunteered as course marshals and
split timers at the 1997 Eugene Celebration races last Sunday. Coach Tim Boyce and 20 athletes
were a vital part of the success of this event which included a 5K walk, 8K run and 1K kid's run.



The Daily, Wednesday, September 24, 1997 - page 2

Leadership program applications available

The National Institute for Leadership Development is offering the 1998 Leade

to a participant selected by each community college. This six-day program is sponsored by
Phoenix College, Maricopa Community Colleges, the League for Innovation in the Community
College, and the American Association of Women in Community Colleges. Details and
applications are available from Miriam Castellon in the Office of Instruction and Student
Services, Ext. 2315. Applications must be returned by October 31.

ATTACHMENT
Attached to today's Daily is "Where to Find it
At Lane," the annual quick reference guide
to student and community resources and
services. If you need a copy call 2268.

JOBS

OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING

UNIT EMPLOYEES:

#  International Student Advisor (.75 FTE),
Business and Industry Services, Student
Advisor I, closing 9/25.

*  Assessment Testing Specialist,
Counseling, closing 9/30.

*  Assessment Testing Specialist, ABSE,
closing 9/30.

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC:
e Campus Public Safety Officer, Campus
Public Safety, closing 10/7.

THANKS
A big thank you to Shelly Turner, custodian
for Center Building, main floor. The time and
effort you put into waxing these well-used
floors and cleaning up after everyone is
admirable and sincerely appreciated! Your
hard work has not gone unnoticed. - Luci
Amabisca, Admissions.

ADS
FOR SALE: ANTIQUE Solid oak secretarial
desk. Has glass cabinet on one side.
Excellent condition. $950. Call Melanie
Brown in Curriculum/Scheduling at 2362 or
evenings at 461-2744.

FOR SALE: 1995 GEO METRO (LSI); 26,600
miles, AM/FM cassette, 5-speed manual, red
with gray interior, one owner, excellent
condition. $6,500 OBO. Call Lloyd Rain in
Purchasing at 2208 or 726-2000 home.

SUMMER'S NOT OVER. Join us for a rafting
trip down the Mighty Tieton River THIS
Saturday, Sept. 27. The Tieton, just 25
miles west of Yakima, WA, is just a creek
for 11 months out of the year; but in
September, water is released from the lake
above and the Tieton becomes a raging
Class lll river. It's a 12-mile stretch that lasts
for just over two hours. There are no pull
outs, eddies, or calm spots - it's whitewater
at its best. It's a 5-hour drive from Eugene.
Provide your own transportation: take I- 5
north into Washington, take Highway 12 east
to Windy Point Campground. We'll take off in
the morning around 10 a.m. It's just $48 per
person and that includes the wetsuit (if you
need it ... the water is much warmer than
the McKenzie). Call Joe Escobar in Social
Science at 2581 or Shannon at 1-800-827-
6228 for reservations.

WHITEWATER RAFT AND TRAILER for sale. It's a
14' Riken NSB (non self-bailer) that comes with
two thwarts and an oaring frame. The trailer is
an older camper chassis with plenty of storage,
ready for a platform top to be added. Only $895
OBO. Will consider separating the package. Joe
Escobar, Social Science, 2581.

GARAGE SALE: 3-family garage sale. Car-top
carrier, pickup toolbox, full size mattress, golf
clubs, treadmill, rower, craft supplies, kid's life
vests, child bike seat & backpack, end tables, and
more good stuff! Friday and Saturday 9-4
(Saturday weather permitting), 4895 East
Amazon (1.5 miles past Mazzi's) Joe (Ext. 2803,
Foundation) & Cindi Farmer, 746-9458.

JOIN the Performing Arts Concert Choir! The choir
meets MWF from 12 noon-12:50 p.m. in PA 121.
Reg # 21020. Kimberly De Moss McConnell, vocal
director, encourages staff to participate in this
relaxing and creative lunchtime class. The
Concert Choir will perform on Thursday,
December 4 at 8 p.m. Interested? Simply show
up for class this week! Kimberly, 2045.

FOR RENT/CRESWELL: Available Oct. 15. 2-
bdrm./2-bath single-wide mobile. Deck and
storage shed, hookups, stove, frig, dishwasher.
Dead-end street. $650 rent, $200 deposit.
Includes space rent, water, garbage and cable
TV. References and credit check required. Pets?
(541) 943-3304 after 6 p.m. Ann Farmen
Augard, Computer Services., 2246.

FOR SALE: Fir firewood, $120/cord, delivered.
Call Diana Reiber, Social Sci./Bus. Admin., 2427.

FIREPLACE INSERT: Deluxe pellet stove, metallic
w/gold trim, excellent condition, high BTU output,
price reduced to $999. Mary Schreiber, H&PE,
345-4023.

HOW TO USE THE DAILY
1. To submit an item for publication, e-mail The
Daily@instadv_ma (or Daily@lanecc.edu for non-
BeyondMail users), or deliver to ADM 210, or fax to
744-4170. Do not e-mail the editors personally. No
telephone submissions.
2. To attach a flyer, call to reserve the next
available issue. Attachments are limited to
Mondays and Wednesdays, one per issue, except
by special arrangement, and will be run on legal-
size paper. Submit a hardcopy with a Printing/
Graphics order form including your account
number, and e-mail a copy if possible.
3. For an e-mail subscription to The Daily, e-mail,
call, or write to us.
4. Deadline is noon of the day prior to publication
on Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. Next-
day placement will be attempted but cannot be
guaranteed. For more information call Joan
Aschim, Editor, 2591; or Angela Miller, Assistant
Editor, 2268, or e-mail The Daily.
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Meet Tom Wiedeman

Thomas Wiedeman was appointed chair of
the new Advanced Technology Division (Applied
Engineering, Flight Technology and Mechanical
Technologies) effective September 1. He was the
regional coordinator for professional technical
education in Central Oregon (Crook, Deschutes
and Jefferson counties) from 1988 until joining
Lane. His responsibilities included: high school
articulation, tech-prep, alternative education,
youth transition for special populations, school-
to-work, regional workforce development, and
new program development. He was a grants
consultant and automotive technology instructor
at Central Oregon Community College for the
1987-88 school year. He chaired and taught
industrial mechanics at Southwestern Oregon
Community College from 1973-87 and was a
student there from 1965-69. He earned a bachelor
of science from Oregon State University in 1976.
He has past and present memberships in various
professional organizations. He is a journeyman
automotive technician specializing in Porsche,
Volvo, Mercedes, Volkswagen, and Jaguar cars.
Tom likes cycling and is currently looking for a
"road tandem". His campus phone number is
2225. Photo by John Bauguess.

Radiothon to begin

Edited by Joan Aschim

Department publications
wanted for archives

The Lane Archives maintains a file
of all college publications, including
brochures, pamphlets, posters, catalogues,
class schedules, newsletters, etc. If your
department, office, or program has a new
publication for the new academic year,
please send a copy to Archives.
Questions? Call Elizabeth Uhlig at 2466.

Faculty union notice

From LCCEA: Faculty voted
overwhelmingly to ratify the tentative
agreement arrived at days before the start of
in-service. Voting began Sept. 15 after an
all-faculty meeting in which the agreement
was discussed. Voting ended at 6 p.m.
Tuesday, and votes were counted
Wednesday. "The exceptionally large and
favorable vote shows increasing member
involvement and support for our bargaining
team," according to Margaret Bayless,
LCCEA president. "The contract is a major
accomplishment for the faculty and a step
forward for LCC. Along with strong
support for the settlement, faculty also
made it clear in our meeting that more
progress needs to be made on part-time
issues, among other issues." Details of the
election will be in the LCCEA News, late
next week. The Board of Education will be
asked to approve the agreement when it
next meets. [f approved, both parties will
then put machinery in place to make
changes called for in the agreement. For
more information, contact Margaret
Bayless, 2162 or e-mail.

KLCC's on-air fund-raising campaign begins Thursday, Oct. 2 at 3:30 p.m. during
"Northwest Passage" and concludes on Saturday, Oct. 11 at 1 p.m. or until the goal of $130,000
is met. To make a pre-radiothon "thonbuster" donation, call 2224 and check out the premiums at
www.klcc.org. KLCC depends on listener contributions for 27 percent of its operating budget.

Workshop on behaviors offered

Mark your calendars for November 3! Randall Wright is returning to Eugene for a half-
day presentation at the Black Angus on "Twelve Behaviors of People Slightly Out of Touch with
Reality." Sessions will be 7:30 a.m.-noon and 1:30-5 p.m. Watch The Daily for further
information as the date gets closer for registration information.
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procedures, please contact the following:

JOBS

OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING UNIT

EMPLOYEES:

* International Student Advisor (.75 FTE),
Business and Industry Services, Student
Advisor [, closing 9/25.

#  Assessment Testing Specialist,
Counseling, closing 9/30.

#  Assessment Testing Specialist, ABSE,
closing 9/30.

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC:
#  Campus Public Safety Officer, Campus
Public Safety, closing 10/7.

ADS
ITS NEVER TOO LATE TO REGISTER FOR THE
FEC. Just a friendly reminder to all staff and
faculty that the Fitness Education Class is still
open to enroliment. For more information, call
2058 or e-mail fitness@lanecc.edu.

ATTENTION: The gentleman that called about
the sofa sleeper last week, | must have
written down the wrong phone number. The
sofa is 80" long. If you are still interested,
please call again. Cindy Dietz, Family & Health
Careers, 2519. 686-1375

OFFICE SPACE @ 45 west Broadway (Corner
of Broadway and Willamette, excellent
location) 1-year sublease through Arc of Lane
County for 500 square feet with additional use
of a conference room. $500 per month,
includes utilities. Call Rick Venturi,
Specialized Employment Services, 2101, or
484-6024 evenings.

FOR SALE: ANTIQUE Solid oak secretarial
desk. Has glass cabinet on one side.
Excellent condition. $950. Call Melanie
Brown in Curriculum/Scheduling at 2362 or
evenings at 461-2744.

FOR SALE: 1995 GEO METRO (LSlI); 26,600
miles, AM/FM cassette, 5-speed manual, red
with gray interior, one owner, excellent
condition. $6,500 OBO. Call Lioyd Rain in
Purchasing at 2208 or 726-2000 home.

Problems, Complaint Procedures & Accommodations

Lane Community College is committed to providing a respectful working and learning
environment that is free from discrimination, harassment and retaliation. Lane Community
College is committed to equal opportunity, affirmative action, cultural diversity, and compliance
with the Americans with Disabilities Act. The college prohibits discrimination in admissions,
employment and access to college programs, activities, and services. Sexual harassment and other
conduct which creates a hostile, intimidating or offensive environment is prohibited by the
college. For assistance, support, help in resolution of problems, or information about complaint

Regarding student disability accommodations, assistance and disability-related problems:
* Leigh Alice Petty, Disability Services, CEN 217, Ext. 2150; TTY 741-3079.
Regarding staff/applicant disability accommodations:

*  Sue Colvin, Personnel Services, ADM 114, Ext. 2583.

Regarding sexual harassment problems and complaint procedures:

*  Kate Barry, Women's Program, CEN 213, Ext. 2264.

Regarding discrimination or harassment problems and complaint procedures:

* Jose Ortal, Affirmative Action/Equal Opportunity, ADM 122, Ext. 2801 or 2040.
Regarding student's rights, responsibilities, and conduct:
* Barbara Delansky, Student Activities, CEN 202B, Ext. 2337.

GARAGE SALE: 3-family garage sale. Car-top
carrier, pickup toolbox, full size mattress, golf
clubs, treadmill, rower, craft supplies, kid's life
vests, child bike seat & backpack, end tables,
and more good stuff! Friday and Saturday 9-4
(Saturday weather permitting), 4895 East
Amazon (1.5 miles past Mazzi's) Joe (Ext.
2803, Foundation) & Cindi Farmer, 746-9458.

JOIN the Performing Arts Concert Choir! The
choir meets MWF from 12 noon-12:50 p.m. in
PA 121. Reg# 21020. Kimberly De Moss
McConnell, vocal director, encourages staff to
participate in this relaxing and creative
lunchtime class. The Concert Choir will
perform on Thursday, December 4 at 8 p.m.
Interested? Simply show up for class this
week! Kimberly, 2045.

MAC LC Il 4/80 computer with 12" monitor, no
keyboard/mouse, $200. E-mail Joan Aschim,
Institutional Advancement, or call 2591.

HOW TO USE THE DAILY
1. To submit an item for publication, e-mail
The Daily@instadv_ma (or Daily@lanecc.edu
for non-BeyondMail users), or deliver to ADM
210, or fax to 744-4170. Do not e-mail the
editors personally. No telephone submissions.
2. To attach a flyer, call to reserve the next
available issue. Attachments are limited to
Mondays and Wednesdays, one per issue,
except by special arrangement, and will be
run on legal-size paper. Submit a hardcopy
with a Printing/ Graphics order form including
your account number, and e-mail a copy if
possible.
3. For an e-mail subscription to The Daily, e-
mail, call, or write to us.
4. Deadline is noon of the day prior to
publication on Mondays, Wednesdays and
Thursdays. Next-day placement will be
attempted but cannot be guaranteed. For
more information call Joan Aschim, Editor,
2591; or Angela Miller, Assistant Editor, 2268,
or e-mail The Daily.
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This week

Edited by Angela Miller

e Instructional Services Council, Wednesday, Oct. 1, 1:30-3 p.m., Boardroom.

e Curriculum Approval Committee, Wednesday, Oct. 1, 3:15 p.m., Boardroom.

Steve John named
Science chair

Steve John of Pleasant Hill was

appointed chair of Science effective August 1.
He was interim chair last year and has taught at
Lane since 1968. His is a past president of the
faculty association. Steve also taught at the
University of Oregon and Bayfield High School
in Colorado. He earned a master of science in
chemistry from the University of Oregon in
1968 and a bachelor of science in chemistry
from Ft. Lewis College in Durango, CO, in
1965. Outside of his duties at Lane, Steve has
served 12 years on the Pleasant Hill School
Board. Photo by John Bauguess

Diversity Team hosts reception
for scholarship recipients

The Diversity Team invites anyone interested
in becoming a member of the team to the first
meeting of the year on Wednesday, October 8, from 3
p-m.-5 p.m. in PE 205. The second hour of this
meeting will be a reception for the first recipients of
Lane's Diversity Scholarships. All continuing and
potential new members of the Diversity Team are
welcome. For more information, contact Kate Barry,
Diversity Team co-chair at 2264.

Open house for new students

Students and staff are invited to join the
Mutlti-Cultural Center, International Student
Community Program, Native American Program, and
Special Projects Program in welcoming new students
to Lane. An open house will be held on Tuesday
Sept. 30 from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m. in CEN 409. Tours
will leave frequently from the Mutli-Cultural Center
to the other programs listed above. Refreshments will
be served. For more information, call Connie
Mesquita at 2276 or Sandy Penfield at 2165.

Flu shots available

Student Health Services will be administering
flu shots by appointment only at the following times:

Thursday, Oct. 9, 7:15-9 a.m.; Tuesday, Oct. 14, 4-6 p.m.; and Wednesday, Oct. 15, 12-1:30 p.m. Make
an appointment ahead of time by dropping by or calling Student Health at 2665. Cost for the shot is $8.
Please pay for the shot and pick up the paperwork before the appointment. For more information, call
Sydney Wilson at 2665 or Donna Zmolek at 2668. Watch The Daily for clinic dates for Downtown

Center, Cottage Grove and Florence.

Technology Training Team forming on-call pool of training staff

The Technology Training Team in Staff Development is forming an on-call pool of current Lane
staff members interested in joining the training program during this coming school year. This paid
opportunity is open to all employees, especially those who are part-time. This work is classified as non-
credit instruction and does not impact FTE limitations for part-time faculty. We are looking for
individuals who are qualified and interested in teaching (either on PCs or Macs) BeyondMail, the
Internet with Netscape, HTML, basic Macintosh, and Windows 95, as well as applications from the
software standards list (LCC web site under College Business), including word processing, spreadsheet,
database, and presentation software. If you are interested in being considered for this on-call pool, please
respond via e-mail to Bob Barber with answers to the following questions: (1) What are your
qualifications and teaching experience for the particular topics above that you would be interested in
teaching? (2) Why would you like to be part of this team? Responses should address specific software
capabilities. Please respond by Oct. 17. Questions can be directed to Bob Barber via e-mail or at 2734.
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TIP = success for both teachers and students

Student success often depends on the teacher in the classroom. The Teaching Improvement
Process (TIP) is one way for teachers to work toward teaching excellence. Contracted and continuing
part-time instructors are invited to participate in TIP, Lane’s term-long, confidential and enriching
program. TIP has been at Lane since 1982, and over 100 teachers have participated since that time.
Teachers will be observed by and will consult with a non-threatening, trained consultant, be videotaped,
receive a computerized analysis of student responses to a specific class, and get many new ideas. Apply
for any term for the 1997-98 academic year by calling Sharon Thomas at 2760.

JOBS
OPEN TO CURRENT LCC BARGAINING UNIT
EMPLOYEES ONLY:
* International Student Advisor (.75 FTE),
Business and Industry Services, Student
Advisor I, closing 9/25.
* Assessment Testing Specialist,
Counseling, closing 9/30.
* Assessment Testing Specialist, ABSE,
closing 9/30.

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC:
* Campus Public Safety Officer, Campus
Public Safety, closing 10/7.

ADS
FOR SALE: Pine corner hutch. 6 ft. tall, has
doors on both the top and the bottom. The top
doors have glass in them and are framed in the
pine wood. In excellent condition. Asking $400
or best offer. Call Melanie Brown, Curriculum
and Scheduling, 2362 or evenings, 461-2744.

FREE TO GOOD HOME. Most of my travel
library - seventy books. Also, 4x5 framed world
map. E-mail only please; 2 p.m. deadline. | will
conduct a lottery drawing immediately the

2 p.m. deadline. Tom Birkenhead, Business.

FOR SALE - '94 Plymouth Grand Voyager
MiniVan. Low mileage - prime condition:
front/rear air conditioning & heat; cruise
control; forward & overhead consoles; keyless
entry; Cast Aluminum wheels; privacy glass;
fog lamps, AM/FM Stereo w/cassette & graphic
equalizer; luggage rack, new tires + snow tires,
Sport Group package + more. $15,500. Call
Carole Zitzer, Bus. Tech., 607-6954 or E-mail
CZitzer_Paralegal@Compuserve.Com.

IT'S NEVER TOO LATE TO REGISTER FOR
THE FEC. Just a friendly reminder to all staff
and faculty that the Fitness Education Class is
still open to enrollment. For more information,
call 2058 or e-mail fitness @lanecc.edu.

ATTENTION: The gentleman that called about
the sofa sleeper last week, | must have written
down the wrong phone number. The sofa is
80" long. If you are still interested, please call
again. Cindy Dietz, Family & Health Careers,
2519. 686-1375

OFFICE SPACE @ 45 west Broadway (Corner
of Broadway and Willamette, excellent location)
1-year sublease through Arc of Lane County for
500 square feet with additional use of a
conference room. $500 per month, includes
utilities. Call Rick Venturi, Specialized
Employment Services, 2101, or 484-6024
evenings.

FOR SALE: ANTIQUE Solid oak secretarial
desk. Has glass cabinet on one side. Excellent
condition. $950. Call Melanie Brown in
Curriculum/Scheduling at 2362 or evenings at
461-2744.

FOR SALE: 1995 GEO METRO (LSl); 26,600
miles, AM/FM cassette, 5-speed manual, red
with gray interior, one owner, excellent
condition. $6,500 OBO. Call Lloyd Rain in
Purchasing at 2208 or 726-2000 home.

GARAGE SALE: 3-family garage sale. Car-top
carrier, pickup toolbox, full size mattress, golf
clubs, treadmill, rower, craft supplies, kid's life
vests, child bike seat & backpack, end tables,
and more good stuff! Friday and Saturday 9-4
(Saturday weather permitting), 4895 East
Amazon (1.5 miles past Mazzi's) Joe (Ext.
2803, Foundation) & Cindi Farmer, 746-9458.

JOIN the Performing Arts Concert Choir! The
choir meets MWF from 12 noon-12:50 p.m. in
PA 121. Reg # 21020. Kimberly De Moss
McConnell, vocal director, encourages staff to
participate in this relaxing and creative
lunchtime class. The Concert Choir will
perform on Thursday, December 4 at 8 p.m.
Interested? Simply show up for class this
week! Kimberly, 2045.

MAC LC Il 4/80 computer with 12" monitor, no
keyboard/mouse, $200. E-mail Joan Aschim,
Institutional Advancement, or call 2591.

HOW TO USE THE DAILY

1 To submit an item for publication, e-mail
The Daily@instadv_ma (or Daily @lanecc.edu
for non-BeyondMail users), or deliver to ADM
210, or fax to 744-4170. Do not e-mail the
editors personally. No telephone submissions.
2; To attach a flyer, call to reserve the next
available issue. Attachments are limited to
Mondays and Wednesdays, one per issue,
except by special arrangement, and will be run
on legal-size paper. Submit a hardcopy with a
Printing/ Graphics order form including your
account number, and e-mail a copy if possible.

3. For an e-mail subscription to The Daily,
e-mail, call, or write to us.
4, Deadline is noon of the day prior to

publication on Mondays, Wednesdays and
Thursdays. Next-day placement will be
attempted but cannot be guaranteed. For more
information call Joan Aschim, Editor, 2591; or
Angela Miller, Assistant Editor, 2268, or e-mail
The Daily.



